
MGISAC Homeland Security Subcommittee Meeting 
June 09, 2009 

 
ITEM DISCUSSION STATUS/ACTION 

Attendance Attendees: Debbie Briedwell, Ray Fox,  Tim 
Haithcoat, Alexis Gardner, Jason Ebersole, 
Renee Robinson, Levi Saxes, Rich Beckwith, 
Mark Duewell, Nathan Mattox, Brett Lord-
Castillo 

Call to order at 10:00 AM 
 
 

Location NG Military Education Facility, Room 160  
GENERAL BUSINESS 

NMSZ Projects  Tim handed out status maps for the quad 
sheet data development project. Structure 
points for 10 counties have been completed.  
Should have much progress because of 
summer student help at MU.   
 
Mark talked with Paul Weise, USGS, at a 
conference in Denver.  He is interested in the 
data collection project’s geodatabase design 
that was created by Nathan Mattox.  Paul 
would like discuss this with Nathan and 
Debbie. 
 
Progressing on the Structures data collection 
in SEMO.  Stan Balsman is providing good 
feedback for the project.  Cape Girardeau and 
Perry Counties are providing their data.  Mark 
will travel to the bootheel area to look at the 
database progress when travel money 
becomes available again.    
 

Progress maps were distributed and can be 
viewed on the HS subcommittee website: 
http://www.mgisac.org/uploads/HomelandS
ecurity/progress-maps06-05-09.pdf  
 
 

Homeland Security Grant Summary of grant history was reviewed for 
08, 09, 10.  2009 grant period begins in July. 
 

 

ER Workshop Mark provided a summary of the survey 
results from the workshop.  42 people 
attended the conference, 19 people filled out 
the online survey.  Most liked the workshop.  
Needed to manage time better.   

 
 

USNG Debbie, Renee, and Nick Erlacker attended 
the USNG training in Salina, KS put on by 
Delta State University.  It was very 
informative.  The state is looking into creating 
a statewide set of 25,000 scale mapbooks by 
county.  DPS and the National Guard are 
working on getting this together now. If it goes 
through, the statewide USNG maps could be 
available by the end of the summer.   
 
Delta State University has a CAP grant to 
complete mapbooks for the St. Louis UASI.   
Brett is providing the data needed for this 
project.   
 
What needs to be done?  USNG is part of the 
State Architechure, has been endorsed by 
MGISAC for Emergency Response.  Next 
step is to have HSAC adopt as part of best 

 
A sample 25,000 USNG map was created 
by Debbie to show what the mapbook 
pages may look like.  Map is available to 
download from the Homeland Security page 
on MGISAC website: 
http://www.mgisac.org/uploads/HomelandS
ecurity/demo_25000_aerial.pdf 



practices.  Then education and training.  Tim 
will work on wording for a draft resolution to 
present to HSAC. 
 
Training is available from Delta State through 
the St. Louis UASI mapbook project.  Rich 
suggested Saturday training for 1st 
responders. 

Regional Data Collection Region A has received HS grant funding for 
GIS collaboration project.  Includes data 
inventory, data accuracy, gap id, and data 
gathering.  Region F has also started a gis 
data collaboration.  Want to work to make this 
available through MERIS. 

 

Upcoming Conferences 
 

• ESRI Homeland Security GIS Summit, July 11-14, 2009, San Diego, CA  
http://www.esri.com/events/homeland/index.html 

• ESRI International User Conference, July 13-17, 2009, San Diego, CA  
http://www.esri.com/events/uc/index.html 

• Coordinated School  & College Safety & Security Conference, July 30-31st, Columbia, MO 
http://www.schoolsafetyconference.com/ 

 
NEXT MEETING July 14th, 2009.  SEMA/National Guard Facilities, 10:00-12:00.  Room: M153 

 
  
  

 


